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Title:   RFQ 30-022719 CMAR  (Construction Manager at Risk) 

            HPPD Headquarters and Communications Additions & Renovations 

 

From: Erik Conti – Purchasing Manager 

Randy McCaslin – Deputy City Manager 
Kenneth Shultz – Police Chief 

Meeting Date: March 18, 2019 

    

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date:   January 25, 2019 

 
 Advertised By: Purchasing 

 

    

Attachments: 
 

Samet RFQ Proposal 

 

 

 

PURPOSE:   

The City has budgeted for the Additions and Renovations for the new HPPD Headquarters and Communications Center 

located at 1730 Westchester Drive.  

 

BACKGROUND:   

On February 27, 2019, proposals were received from contractors to provide CMAR professional services to support the Police 

Department for Additions and Renovations to the new Police Department Headquarters and Communications facility.  The 

following firms submitted proposals: 

  

Blum, Branch, Edifice, Samet, Vannoy and Wharton-Smith 

 

Review of the proposals was performed by an evaluation committee consisting of Erik Conti, Randy Hemann, Tim 

McKinney, Terry Kuneff, Major Kenneth Steele and alternate Major James McNeill.  The following three firms were then 

selected for a presentation/interview to the group: Branch, Edifice, Samet. 

 

An evaluation matrix was compiled and utilized by the selection committee to determine who would be selected as the 

finalist to perform the duties of the CMAR for this project.   

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

No funds are committed at this time. 

 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   

The Purchasing, Administration and Police Department recommend City Council approval of Samet Corporation as the 

CMAR contractor, and approval for the appropriate City Official to negotiate terms for the contract.  






